
 

   

 
              

 
           

 
         

 
             

      
  

            
 

                                   
                                

                                  
                                    
                                    

         
 

             
 

                         
                       
                   
                             

                                  
         

 

ALERT 007 

TO: SBP Delegates and Procurement Officers 

FROM: Cheri Gerou, State Architect 

DATE: September 29, 2022 

SUBJECT: SLFRF Long Bill (HB22‐1329) Encumbrance Extension 

SLFRF Long Bill (HB22‐1329) Encumbrance Extension 

The CDC, OSPB and the State Controller have granted, per OSA's request, an additional 6 months to the 
6‐month encumbrance rule ONLY for projects appropriated in the last Long Bill (HB22‐1329). As you may 
recall, these are the projects that were primarily funded with SLRLF funds. The date has been extended 
from October 25, 2022 to April 25, 2023. Please make certain you have identified all of your deadlines 
under the federal regulations ‐ they are NOT the same as the state's deadline. You will have much less 
time to complete your projects. 

This was granted based on the following: 

On September 2, 2022, the Capital Development Committee (CDC) considered a request to 
extend the six‐month encumbrance deadline to a twelve‐month encumbrance deadline for all 
capital projects funded with Revenue Loss Restoration Funds, pursuant to 
Section 24‐30‐1404 (7), C.R.S. The CDC approves the waiver requests to the Office of the 
State Controller. This applies to all projects in the FY 2022‐23 Long Bill, excepting certain highway 
construction projects and lease‐purchase payments. 
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